

Wardley CE Primary School

'With God's love we can do all things' Newsletter

Summer Term 2 Dates

July

21.07.25 - Year 1 Treat Day

21.07.25 – Oliver with a Twist – dress rehearsal watched

by Y2 - Y5

21.07.25 - Yr6 Leavers Show - Oliver With A Twist -

5:00pm – for parents on Y6 pupils

22.07.25 - Year 2 Treat Day

22.07.25 - Y6 Summer Party

22.07.25 – Last Day of term! Y6 may bring in a spare

shirt to be signed

23:07.25 – School Closes at 3:15pm for the summer

School re-opens on Wednesday 3rd September 8:40am

18.07.2025

Sports Days

We managed to go ahead with all of the Sports Days on their planned days this year – I think that is a first!

Earlier this week we saw pupils in Year 1 and Year 2 compete against their class mates and on Tuesday we saw our wonderful EYFS come outside to participate in some team games.

It was an absolute pleasure to watch these events and to see how well our children compete and support one another.

Thank you very much to all the visitors who came along to support and cheer the children on. It means so much to them to see your faces there and I appreciate that many of you had to take time out of work – I'm sure it was worth it!

Year 6 Residential

This week saw our Year 6 children travel to Rivington for their over-night residential trip. The weather was perfect and meant that we could spent all of our time outside. They had such an amazing time participating in paddle boarding, archery, tree climbing, fire-lighting, den building and castle exploration. I think it is safe to say that they all had a wonderful time and made many precious memories to cherish. Their behaviour was impeccable and the Anderton Centre said that they wished all schools who visited were like ours! I think that says it all!

It will be an emotional few days for the Y6 pupils but we have lots of lovely things for them to make sure that their final days are as fun and memorable as possible.

Weekly Updates... Wardley Way Awards

We celebrated lots of children achieving their awards this morning. It was lovely to see so many reach their end goal before we finfish for the academic year.

Congratulations to Harlie, Mia and Oakley who all achieved their Gold award!

Also, congratulations to Alfie, Edith & George in Y1, Alecia, Oscar & Aurora in Y2 and Sienna & Emily in Y6 who all achieved their Silver award! Well done to you all!

Reminders from the office ...

If your child has any medication stored in the office, please collect it **on Wednesday** from the office.

If your child has an inhaler or EpiPen at school, please collect it from their classroom on Wednesday. Any items not collected by the end of the day on Wednesday will be disposed of.

Please ensure all dinner monies and club fees are paid in full no later than 12 noon on Monday.

Meet the New Teacher

Year 2 will be paying a visit Year 3 next week to meet Mr Tinkler in preparation for their transition to the juniors in September. Mrs MacKay will look after the current Y3 class whilst the visit is in place.

The Year 2 children will be able to familiarise themselves with their new classroom, cloakrooms and toilets as well as getting a feel for their new classroom environment.

Year 6 Leavers' Show

Our Year 6 pupils have been working incredibly hard on their end of year production – Oliver with a Twist and I know that the rest of the school are looking forward to coming along to watch it. They will be performing to pupils in Y1 - Y5 on Monday morning and then they will perform their parents on Monday evening after school. Everyone is in for a real treat!

Treat Days

Our Year 1 and Year 2 children have been working hard to achieve all of the marbles needed to fill their treat jar. I am pleased to inform you that they have been successful and will therefore be enjoying their fun days next week. The class teachers have sent out a separate letter explaining the day.

Afterschool Clubs

There will be no afterschool clubs next week except for Anthem Music lessons on Wednesday. We have some new and exciting clubs lined up for September as well as some of our regular and most popular clubs. Please check School Spider for updates or email Mrs Briffa in the school office to book your children on as soon as possible to avoid disappointment.

Summer Holidays 2025

We have just 3 days left in school next week. With all of this warm, muggy weather, I know that the children and staff are all ready for a well-earned break. We look forward to a fun few days left in school where the children can spend their final moments in their curret classroom.

Have a wonderful weekend.

Take care & God Bless

K. Walker

Mrs K. Walker

Acting Head Teacher